Lincolnshire East Association Annual Subdivision Meeting
May 22, 2024 Four Seasons Park

Welcome - Marty called the meeting to order at 6:36p
Introductions - Board members, trustees, and homeowners' introductions. Josh Bierley, the new owner of Skrabut's, was introduced by Mark Price as our guest. His company is Lawn, Life and Landscape. 
Attendees:	Lawn Life Landscape LLC	Troy Johnson		Suzanne Zimmerman
		Dan DiRienzo			Al and Coeri Boswell	Nicole Whitaker
		Shauna Ledbetter		Mark Price		Sue and Craig Coscarelly
		Charmaine Maxwell		Lori Heiden		Gary Ledermann
		Vino Mathew			Nicole Mathew	Greg and Tina Koniecki
		Dontell and Delana Cokley	Elana Mosesova	Sivan Avakian
		Angela Bradford

Treasurer's Report - for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2023. Please see attached.
We only had two of our usual four neighborhood events last year. Marty chaired Movie Night and Elana chaired Pumpkinfest. 
Gary reviewed our current financial status. 
By far, the biggest yearly expense we have each year is the lawn maintenance.  A homeowner suggesting selling the property to a developer would save the large fees for maintenance. 
With regards to dues, we currently have 80 houses outstanding, representing approximately $17,000 in delinquent dues. Liens are currently placed on the 6-7 houses with the most owed. 
Suggestions were made as attending persons asked how can we improve participation in paying yearly dues. Gary recalled how we once had a collection committee that caught up on a great deal of our dues, but it is costly ($35 per lien fee for delinquent dues), time-consuming, and the persons who volunteered have since left the neighborhood. If anyone is willing to spearhead such a committee, please contact Gary. 
Other suggestions include: Being able to pay online, having Zelle or Venmo as options, setting up a neighborhood Facebook page for reminders, and spreading the word on the neighborhood website: LEAHOA.org. Tina Ciak let us know she already admins a Facebook page for our neighborhood:  "Lincolnshire East Community." All are encouraged to join. 
Landscape Committee Report - Josh spoke about taking over Skrabut's Lawn Service. He will honor the same financial contract that we had with Skrabut's last year. A few areas of concern were mentioned; the end of Skye was already brought to his attention. 
Mark spoke that many of the nine islands were transformed to grass by him and Sue Coscarelly over the past couple years. While in the past maintained by the homeowners around them, and then serviced by Mark and Sue for the past 12 years, the islands are now being absorbed into the new lawn service's duties. They will also now maintain the entrances. 
Park Committee Report - Elana hopes to have the old sandbox removed from the park. She previously had an estimate done for a younger childs' playground; the estimate for the additional playground was $21,000.  She would also like to see a fence installed around the playground area. 
Last year, the board requested an increase in dues as improvements to the park were discussed. The proposition failed. New suggestions included raising the dues $25 per year for four consecutive years or requesting a separate assessment to raise funds for big projects. In order to raise the dues, the bylaws need to be rewritten.
Unfinished Business - 
The park path needs resealing.
The pavilion is in need of repairs due to a fire and other vandalism. 
Signs for the shelter are on hold. Gratitude was given to Craig Coscarelly for voluntarily refurbishing the two current park signs. 
Some homeowners would still like to see additional trees added to the park for shade and ambience. 
Garage Sales - if there is a volunteer who would like to restart and coordinate the yearly neighborhood garage sale, they are welcome to use the neighborhood signs as advertisements. It could also be posted on the website and the Facebook page to increase awareness and participation. 
New Business - 
Tina questioned our current bylaws. It was reiterated that the board has several times discussed updating our 1999 bylaws. If there is an attorney who would like to volunteer to do this, that may be helpful. Currently, it is costly due to the need to hire writers and legal help. There are special rules relating to proposing and approving the bylaws. Those can be discussed at future meetings.
Although she could not attend, gratitude was expressed to our Secretary Patti Warren for the years she served as secretary. 
Suggestions were made that in order to increase volunteers for our neighborhood, perhaps their $75 yearly dues could be waived. 
Suggestions were made for new neighborhood groups to increase getting to know your neighbors, such as:
* Adult Gathering - with adult beverages and a cornhole tournament, etc. 
* Volunteer Day - for neighborhood cleanups. Marty currently comes to the park 2x a week to pick up the trash left in the park.
* Walking Group - makes exercise more fun!
* Food Trucks - though they can be cost prohibitive if they have a minimum for sales.
* Fireworks
* Winter Gathering - at the Costick to get to know each other. 

Angela Bradford has volunteered to chair the Ice Cream Social this year. 


Officer Elections - 
Tina said the bylaws require new board members every two years. Besides the secretary position, Marty, Troy and Gary have held their positions over a decade because we have never had another homeowner volunteer for their positions. If you are interested in one of these positions, PLEASE attend next year's Annual Subdivision Meeting! 
Elections were as follows: 
President - Marty Stephens  Vice-President - Troy Johnson Treasurer - Gary Ledermann
* Recording Secretary - Tina Ciak (newly elected)
 New Trustees: Elana Mosesova and Angela Bradford. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35p. 










